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State of the State Summary
This afternoon, Governor Kathy Hochul delivered her first State of the State address in the Assembly Chamber, where she clearly stated her intention to work with her partners in the State Legislature.  This legislative session, she plans to focus on our state’s path forward, keeping our economy going and supporting workers as well as business. Her speech touched on some of the over 200 proposals contained in her State of the State book.

Addressing shortages in health care and education are a focal point, as well as proposals to diversify these professions. As part of her policy proposals, Governor Hochul touched on the need to increase efforts throughout the state to recruit and retain teachers. She plans to achieve this through more effective training and support, faster and earlier certification and stronger career pipelines and ladders. She also stated her intent to add additional mental health professionals in schools to help students and staff recover from the pandemic.

Governor Hochul issued a press release on her Investment in Teachers and Schools — Governor Hochul Announces New Investment in New York's Students, Teachers and Schools (ny.gov)

On Higher Education, Governor Hochul focused on student access to programs at SUNY and CUNY colleges and creating pathways for nontraditional students. In the State of the State book, she references a goal of helping two-thirds of New Yorkers to obtain a secondary degree by 2030. On health care, Governor Hochul announced retention bonuses of up to $3,000 for full-time health care workers who remain in their positions for one-year and pro-rated bonuses for those working fewer hours. As part of this, she plans to train new professionals, grow the health care workforce by 20 percent and provide an investment to expand health care capacity.

Details on how the proposals outlined today are to be implemented will be included in her 2022-23 Executive Budget presentation on January 18, when the Executive Budget is released. At that time, NYSUT will prepare a detailed analysis of the state spending plan.

You can access the State of the State book by using the following link:
2022StateoftheStateBook.pdf (ny.gov)

NYSUT’s press release may be found here:

https://www.nysut.org/news/2022/january/media-release-state-of-the-state                          

